No: SNEA/CHQ/SEC DOT/2018-21/03                     Dated 13.05.2019. 

To

Smt. Aruna Sundararajan,

Secretary (Telecom), 

Sanchar Bhavan, New Delhi.

Sub: Regular appointment to the vacant posts of Director(Finance), Director(CM), Director (EB) and Director (HR), BSNL Board for accelerating the growth and revival of BSNL. BSNL is having just one (01) functional Director (out of five) from May, 2019 on regular basis. 
Respected Madam,

This Association was continuously taking up the issue of filling up the vacant posts of functional Directors of BSNL Board vide its letter dated 07.05.2018, 30.08.2018, 02.01.2019 and 21.01.2019. Director (Finance) post was vacant since December, 2013 for more than five years. Other three functional Director posts in BSNL, Director (CM), Director (EB) and Director (HR) also vacant. 
We express our sincere gratitude for the appointment to the posts of Director (Fin), Director (CM) and Director (EB) atleast on temporary basis which will ensure smooth functioning of BSNL at this crucial juncture. Posting to the crucial Director(HR) post also may be expedited.

Regular appointment to all the four functional Director post is to be expedited. This is highly essential as the competition in the Telecom market is at its peak and BSNL has to take very quick business decisions to steer the company from the present financial crisis. Regular appointment to Director(Fin) by the ACC based on the recommendation of search cum selection committee may be expedited.
Your kind personal intervention is solicited to fill up all the vacant functional Director posts in BSNL, Director (Fin), Director(CM), Director(EB) and Director(HR) as it will be the first step towards the revival of BSNL. 

With kind regards, 

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 

1. PS to the Hon MoSC, Sanchar Bhavan, New Delhi.

2. Shri. Anshu Prakash, Additional Secretary(T), DoT for kind information and n/a pl.

3. Shri. Anupam Shrivatava, CMD, BSNL for kind information and necessary action please.

